Kalamazoo Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind of Michigan
Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2009

Call to order: 6:45 PM
Role call: Tyler Merren, Matthew McCubbin, Jacalyn Paulding, Timothy Paulding, Leanne Merren, Corda Moss, Christine Boone, J.J. Meddaugh, Doug Boone, and Vanessa Coveney

General Maintenances

The agenda was read and approved

The minutes were approved as emailed.
Reports:

President: Tyler says that regarding the MBAA and the pizza party, he would like to attempt to include them as previously discussed.  His thought is to pass along the amount that was spent, and then leave it up to them to decide whether to proceed with the donation process between the NFB chapter and the MBAA.  Chapter agreed that we should follow up with them.  
Vice president: Jacalyn shared that she will be going to South Africa.  She also shared that she thinks it is great we are continuing through the summer.

Treasurer: previous balance $393.  Roma’s charge was $231.  Remaining balance in account is $162.  Charge still pending is amount spent at Sam’s Club, the amount has yet to be determined.  Leanne will find out how many drinks were bought and email that to Tim.  There was a question about how much the pizza ended up costing us.  Thought is that we may have been charged tax or gratuity, and that was the excess on the amount charged.
Secretary: Leanne thanked JJ for remembering that it was his turn to bring snacks.  Leanne will order a white cane for Vanessa, the size should be 57 inches.
Old Business

Library Project

Tyler emailed Kevin, there will be a meeting on April 22 at 2:00 PM.  J.J. and Tim will accompany Tyler to that meeting.
Update: Tyler shared by email the details of that meeting.  He and JJ both attended.

Hey NFB Group,

Here is a quick, or not so quick, update on how things are going with the folks at the KPL.  JJ and I met with the group on Wednesday around 2:00 pm and

discussed the suggestions that we had given them as involves the upgrading of their accessibility services.  The main purpose of the meeting was to "prioritize"

the list in order that they have the capacity to put together a timeline to present to their other colleagues.

Both JJ and I felt that the first priority was the site licensing for Window Eyes and Zoom text, which would allow patrons who are blind or low vision to

use the computers.  We also pointed out that this could open up job opportunities at the Library for persons who are blind or low vision.  The next recommendation

was the magnifiers, and this was based off of the previous meeting where it was generally felt that many patrons even beyond the "legally blind" would

benefit from this technology.  Their was then a discussion as to whether or not the Kurzwil or the KNFB readers should be next priority.  I don't know

if a final decision was made, but we did emphasize to them that the standard Kurzweil 1000 was much more user friendly than the KNFB reader as it relates

to persons who are not so tech savvy as some of our group.  Then the question of the Braille embosser was brought up, and the general tone from them was

that this was low priority.  This changed quickly when JJ and I explained all the benefits of having a Braille embosser, such as brailing agendas for town

meetings, menus for restaurants, and many other things.  They quickly began talking of multiple partnerships and extending this service to many groups,

and after this, they felt that we may need to get 2 embossers for the work load.  We recommended 1 for now and then maybe another if the need is had. 

The IPods that the library has are currently the 4th generation IPod nanos, which are fully accessible and they are excited about putting those out and

training their employees on how to make them accessible for patrons that will require it.  Probably the lowest priority on the list was the Braille displays,

but was still thought to be a necessary piece of equipment.

Throughout the conversation it was also determined that a hybrid approach of the current system and the previously intended system (completely integrated)

would be taken.  The Blanch Freedman room will remain a room for accessibility, but more as the "hub" of the services provided.  This will be the place

where the portable equipment can be checked out, where training can be done for the equipment, where Braille materials can be held, etc.  Yet with the

new equipment, the services will extend to the entire library now and will be much more portable.

They also stated that they would like to be in full partnership with the Kalamazoo NFB in this project and that they would need our help in promoting everything

when the timeline began and things started rolling out.  Kevin predicted a deadline of full function ability of mid summer.

I was also able to tactfully mention that we were more than willing to provide free training and services, but that we were a non-profit organization that

survives on donations.  This was noted, and JJ emphasized that regardless of a donation or not, the Kalamazoo NFB was in this for the long hall and that

we weren't going anywhere.  JJ and I both feel that a donation may be tricky, since it seemed that on hand they had a budget of around $15,000, which seems

like a lot, but when you talk about buying all that equipment, this may be just enough to cover the basics.  On the other hand, they seemed to thing that

grant money could be found as well, so we will see what happens.

Survey Project

Tim lost the notes he took at our previous meeting, and he will email a draft of the survey questions when he has a chance to read the previous meeting’s minutes, which were just emailed prior to the current meeting.
Doug and Vanessa will join the list serve.
New Business

Transportation millage and Phone Bank
It is very important to encourage people to vote yes on the transportation millage.  Caravan service, portage routes and possibly other buses will be cut if it does not pass.  The election takes place on may 5.  

JJ’s report on phone calling: people at the phone bank were very helpful; he said you can arrive before 6 and catch the 8:00 bus home; there are cell phones provided; he wrote numbers on his laptop to make the calls; you have to collect numbers on site since you don’t know what number they’ll get to before you arrive; script is available ahead of time in electronic format; students from the center were able to help; they will be calling through may 5 and need the help; some people said they will vote no; chamber of commerce is supporting millage this time, they were neutral last time.

Question was asked as to what is being done at Western: WSA is supporting it; JJ says he will write the newspapers about it

Tim passed out buttons for promoting the millage

Fund raising

Tim and Jackie presented the idea of offering to update Braille menus for restaurants for $50.

 Mike Ellis has a Braille blazer that we could buy, or maybe he will donate it.

Ways to contact restaurants:  we could hand out letters; best to talk to managers.
Question about whether we should wait till other projects are finished?
Thoughts: Attendance is rising so jobs can be spread out more; maybe we should wait for millage to be finished; we don’t have much money right now so it should be done soon.

 jj will talk to Mike Ellis about the Blazer.
Christine will draft the letter for restaurants; she will have it done by the next meeting.

 Jackie will get a list of restaurants

Another idea was presented to Sell stainless steel water bottles at national convention.  We could have the whosit on it; Jacalyn will look up prices of water bottles.

We are told we cannot sell food this year

Another idea was to sell recyclable grocery bags.   Suggested slogan is “Blind people like green too”; bags are easier to sell because they are cheaper; they would be easier to carry to the hotel; preferred are the ones that snap and lay flat.
Future fund raising: if we register as a register student organization, we could set up booths on campus.

Whatever we sell should be something creative

Tim shared email of Fairfax newsletter and encouraged us to read it.

Convention

Transportation: We will take the train.  You can check out google transit for local Detroit transportation

Food: there is a food court available.
Christine will check on board meeting on may 8 and 9.

 Vanessa would like to attend National Convention.  If Vanessa cannot apply for the Jernigan scholarship, we should see if the state affiliate has money to help her. Tyler will probably need to compose letter of recommendation for her.
Leanne shared that the Sports camp needs volunteers.  JJ will be a group leader.  Leanne will be coordinating gymnastics.
Adjourned 7:50 PM
